Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 23rd January 2023
Present:-  Margaret Howe, Rupert Leggett, Vivienne Lane, Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Avril Binns, Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- William Baldwin, Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Lesley Smith and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 26th September 2022 meeting
2. Staffing update
3. Parking Eye

4. New Extended hours service
5. Patient Questionnaire
6. Attracting new members to the group
7. Any other business
8. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Matters arising from the minutes of 26th September 2022 meeting - there were no matters arising from the minutes.
2. Staffing update - Gill informed the group about the new Pharmacist called Fatima, the new Advanced Nurse Practitioner, Joanne and two new Physician Associates, Rafah and Naeem. Helen explained what a Physician Associate does and Rupert asked who would be supervising them, Helen replied that on a day-to-day basis when they are in the surgery then the GP supervises them, however, they have formal supervision with members of another practice in the PCN.
3. Parking Eye - Lesley had asked for an update.  The system has certainly worked and the school parents have stopped parking in the patients and staff car parks. Also, patients now seem to be getting used to entering their number plate when they come in to the building.

4.  New extended hours service update – Gill told the group how the new service across the six practices had provided an additional 769 appointments in October, 834 in November and 1034 in December. The service has a mix of GPs, Advanced Nurse Practitioners, Practice Nurses, Pharmacists, Mental Health Practitioners, Musculoskeletal Practitioners and a Clinical Psychologist. Everyone agreed this was an excellent new service.

5. Patient Questionnaire – Gill asked for members opinions as to whether or not to use the exact same questionnaire that has been previously used for the last few surveys and, with the exception of a few minor changes, it was agreed to keep it essentially the same as previously. The main change agreed was to remove the question which read ‘At birth, were you described as Male, Female, Intersex or I prefer not to say’ as the group felt that this was not necessary information for the practice to have.  Gill to send this out over the next few weeks.

6. Attracting new members to the group – it was agreed that Gill would put a poster up in reception to see if any more patients might be happy to join the group. In particular, the surgery is looking for young members so that the group is more representative of the patient population.

7. Any other business - Derek asked about the drug shortages and Helen explained about the various different medications that are in short supply, in particular HRT.

Helen asked if anyone knew what had happened about the Christmas donation that Elliott was organising. No one knew so this will be raised at the next meeting.

8. Date and time of next meeting - it was agreed to meet on Monday, the 24th of April at 6:30 pm in the new admin room. 

